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Universal Periodic Review of the Republic of the Lao People’s Democratic Republic
Statement by the Republic of Poland

20th January 2015, Geneva

Mr. President,

Poland would like to thank the delegation of the Lao People’s Democratic Republic for its informative national report and its active participation in the second UPR cycle. 
Poland observes with appreciation the progress made by Lao People’s Democratic Republic in the enactment or amendment of several important laws, including the Law on the People’s Court, the Law on the Public Prosecutor, the Penal Law and the Laws on Criminal Procedure and Juvenile Criminal Procedure, as well as setting up of several inter-agency mechanisms established to promote and protect human rights. 
However, we believe that further work is needed in order to fully implement UN human rights standards in the Lao People’s Democratic Republic. 

Therefore, Poland recommends to the Lao People’s Democratic Republic : 
· to access to the ICCPR-OP 2, aimed at abolition of the death penalty;
Moreover, we recommend that the Lao People’s Democratic Republic:

· carry out a prompt, independent and impartial investigation aimed at determining the fate or whereabouts of Sombath Somphone;
· to enforce the Moratorium on new land concessions announced by Lao government  in June 2012; to reform the current system for the management of land leases and concessions. 

Finally , we wish to recommend that Lao People’s Democratic Republic remove all restrictions in law and practice which infringe upon the work of civil societies and to ensure that all legal provisions on the rights to freedom of expression, association and peaceful assembly are in line with international human rights standards.

I thank you. 

